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THE PRESIDENT HAS SEEN. 1

THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

RECOMMENDED TELEPHONE CALL .'

TO: Congressman Tip O'Neill
(Phone numbers: Boston Home - 617-876-7677
Cape Home - 617-432-5409
District Office - 617-223-2784 or
617-223-2500

DATE: Before departure for Far East trip
RECOMMENDED BY: Max Friedersdorf and Warren Rustand
PURPOSE: To respond to a Letter from eight Congressional

Members which Cong. O'Neill has been following up on.

BACKGROUND: The attached letter points out the risks of the Presi-
dent's visit to Korea being interpreted as approving
the excessive governmental power wielded by
President Park. The Congressmen would like the
President to convey America's concern for Korean
human rights. They urge him to meet with Korean
people and not just government officials.

TALKING POINTS: 1. Tip, I have received and reviewed your letter
earlier in the week and informed the NSC of your
concerns,

2. I share your concern for maintaining the
integrity of human rights worldwide and I believe my
activities in Korea will reflect this.

3. During my day in Korea, I will be attending a
reception at the Capitol prior to the State Dinner,
This reception will be attended by a broad spectrum
of Korean citizens and not just government officials.

4. I hope you will convey my intentions as well as
my thanks to my other Congressional friends who
joined you in drafting this letter. I look forward
to my return and pulling together to rectify the
domestic ills,

November 14, 1974

ACTION
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